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On June 13, members of the Federal Reserve'’s Federal Open Market Committee voted to
increase the target range for the federal funds rate by 25 basis points from the
previous range of 1.50% - 1.75% to a range of 1.75% - 2.00%. The rate is applied by
large banks when making overnight loans to each other from their reserves funds held
with the Fed and becomes the basis for loan rates across the economy from auto loans
to credit card and mortgage rates.

The Fed uses its Federal Open Market Committee and open market operations to
influence the supply of money in the broader economy. This decision to increase the
federal funds rate was the result of current rates trending around 1.70% (towards
the upper threshold of their current range) and strong economic indicators. The May
jobs report showed the U.S. economy added 223,000 jobs, up from the 188,000 jobs
expected, while unemployment numbers fell slightly. Following this news, the Fed
believes unemployment will fall to 3.6% by the end of the year. The Fed also revised
its projected economic growth for the U.S. economy to 2.8% for this year and
forecast that inflation will reach its 2% target for 2018.

Last week’s news does not mean that rates will immediately increase on commercial
and personal loans, as the rise was expected and largely already factored into
recent loans. The larger news is that the Fed has already signaled two additional
rate hikes this year and three in 2019. The increase will result in higher consumer
rates over time as the monetary supply declines.

The Fed is under a mandate to maximize employment, stabilize prices and moderate
long-term interest rates. With the low unemployment rate and inflation around its
target, the Fed believes these rate increases are necessary for the long-term growth
of the economy.

You’ve heard our thoughts... We'd like to hear yours

The Schneider Downs Our Thoughts On blog exists to create a dialogue on issues that are
important to organizations and individuals. While we enjoy sharing our ideas and insights, we’'re
especially interested in what you may have to say. If you have a question or a comment about
this article — or any article from the Our Thoughts On blog — we hope you’ll share it with us.
After all, a dialogue is an exchange of ideas, and we’d like to hear from you. Email us at
contactSD@schneiderdowns.com.

Material discussed is meant for informational purposes only, and it is not to be construed as
investment, tax, or legal advice. Please note that individual situations can vary. Therefore,
this information should be relied upon when coordinated with individual professional advice.
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